
 

February 16, 2015 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Mike Petersen, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Transportation 

Statehouse, Room 345-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Petersen: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 190 by Senate Committee on Commerce 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 190 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 190 would amend existing law concerning boating safety education requirements for 

operation of a motorboat or sailboat.  The bill would exempt individuals operating a sailboat less 

than 20 feet long and participating in instructor-led sailing classes from the requirement to 

possess a certificate of completion of an approved boater safety education course.  The bill 

would also exempt persons who could provide proof of having successfully completed an 

instructor-led sailing class. 

 

 According to the Kansas Department of Wildlife, Parks and Tourism, passage of SB 190 

would not have a fiscal effect on the agency.   

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Chris Tymeson, Wildlife, Parks & Tourism  


